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Dear Janice,





RE: PA16/02942 – Florizel, 9 Pedn Moran, St Mawes TR2 5BA





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Objectives of the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan, Objectives which are based on the views expressed by the community during the production of the Plan, and notes that the proposal is not in conformity with The Plan as detailed below.





Objective: To define and sustain the distinctive character of each of the Roseland’s villages and hamlets.





Objective: To define and conserve the valued characteristics of the Roseland’s special landscape, coastline and heritage from inappropriate development since these are the basis of its economy and future.








Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
HO9 (ii)�
The design of the proposal is not sympathetic to the character of the existing dwelling.�
�
CV1 (i)�
It has not been demonstrated that the proposal enhances the character of the village.�
�
CV1 (i), GP2 (iii) and HO9 (iv)�
We question whether the ratio of glazing to wall exceeds that recommended in policy 3.4.2 - Facades and Elevations - of the Carrick Design Guide adopted by The Roseland Plan.�
�
 


The Group feel these concerns are heightened by the location of the dwelling being highly visible from the water.











Continued...





THE ROSELAND PLAN


OUR ROSELAND - OUR FUTURE


� HYPERLINK "http://www.roselandplan.org" �www.roselandplan.org�                � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@roselandplan.org?subject=The%20Plan" �info@roselandplan.org�


 








Page 2								











Objective: To support measures to increase the proportion of the housing stock occupied by full time residents





The Group would draw attention to Action HO7 - Encouraging Full Time Principle Residence of Homes.











Yours sincerely,








 


 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group














Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority





 








